  SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
The Mayor


Deputy Mayor


All Members of Sandy Town Council

There will be a Meeting of Sandy Town Council on Monday 25th February 2008 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

18th February 2008





      

S M Foster








Town Clerk
AGENDA
1.  Apologies 

2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members

(a)
Prejudicial Interests

(b)
Personal Interests 
3. Simon Andrews Team Leader, Development Plans Team, Mid Beds District Council

Mr Andrews will attend to discuss the first phase of consultations on the Site Allocations Development Plan Document.  (Copy of proposed sites in Sandy attached)

4. Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy
To include consideration of replies about the sale of age restricted goods to underage persons from Mid Beds District Council Licensing Department and Beds County Council Trading Standards. (Copies attached).
5.  Oral questions from electors

(Please would Members raise any questions initially with the office)
6.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
(Any plans received for comment will be on display in the committee room from 7.15 pm onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item)    (see list attached)

7.  Mayoral communications    (see list attached)
8.  Minutes and Reports 

To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

+ (a)  Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 14th January 2008.

+ (b)  Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 21st January 2008.

+ (c)  Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 28th January 2008.

 + (d)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 11th February 2008.  
+  (e)  Meetings of the Market Management Group meetings held on Thursday 31st January and Monday 18th February 2008.


+ = Previously circulated

* = Exempt or Confidential Information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985.

9.  Reports from representatives
To receive any verbal reports from Council representatives on outside bodies.
10.  Clerk’s Report
To receive the Clerk’s Report.  (Copy attached)

11.  Oral questions from Electors

On matters raised during this meeting.
*12. Clerk’s Six Month Review
To receive the Town Mayor’s Report.  (Copy attached)
* 13.  Bedfordshire Highways 5 year Programme

To receive and consider a letter from Mr Shortland, Watchman in Chief and the County Council’s confidential draft 5 year programme of works. (Copies attached)
14.  Press Release








*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Section (1) & Section (6) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985.  The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.
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7.  Mayoral Communications
26.1.08 Attended, with the Mayoress, the Mayor of


Godmanchester’s Charity Concert Evening at St Mary’s


Church.
30.1.08 Accompanied by the Mayoress, met with the Reverend


Derwyn Williams to start planning for Sandy’s Civic


Service.

2.2.08 Hosted, with Cllr Gale, the February Town Council’s 


Surgery.

3.2.08 With the Mayoress, attended the Western Sector ATC


Sunday Parade and Church Service in St Swithun’s


Church.

5.2.08 Attended, with the Mayores, the annual Pancake Day 


Races at Swithun’s School and presented the winners’ 


prizes.

8.2.08 Supported by the Mayoress, attended the Chairman of


South Bedfordshire District Council’s Charity Ball at the


Riverside Suite, Luton.  Cllr and Mrs Gale also attended.

15.2.08 With the Mayoress, attended the Chairman of Mid Bedfordshire District Council’s Civic Reception at Priory House.

15.2.08 Supported by the Mayoress, attended the Mayor of 


Ampthill’s Charity Cabaret Evening at the Parkside Hall.

17.2.08 Attended with the Mayoress, the Mayor o fFLitwick’s Charity Chinese Evening at the Felicitiy Restaurant in Flitwick.

22.2.08 Attended with the Mayoress, the Chairman of


Huntingdonshire District Council’s Civic Charity Ball at 


the St Ives Leisure Centre in St Ives.  Cllr and Mrs Gale 


also attended.
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RECOMMENDATIONS TO COUNCIL

8.  Minutes and Reports 
(d)  Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 11th February 2008
7. To receive and adopt new Cemetery Policy and Regulations. (P80/07)
Resolved to recommend:
a) That the new regulations, as amended, are adopted from the 1st April 2008. Copies are sent to funeral directors, and advertised in the local press.

b) That copies of the new regulations are placed at the Cemetery advising visitors of the changes.

c) That the Deputy Clerk and DSO Forman inspect the Cemetery after 28 days from the posting of these regulations to check for compliance.

d) The Deputy Clerk to write to all owners of graves not meeting the new regulations, pointing out the new regulations and their non-compliance and giving them 28 days to carry out any necessary action.
e) The Deputy Clerk and DSO foreman to formulate a plan to carry out inspections of memorial stones, to also purchase the necessary equipment, approximately £600 (which will come from contingencies in 2008/9 budget).

f) To purchase an on-line burials package for £610, (which will come from contingencies in 2008/9 budget).

g) That the Council actively considers the options regarding Cemetery expansion and meets with the planning department at MBDC for guidance.
(e)  Meetings of the Market Management Group meetings held on Thursday 31st January and Monday 18th February 2008

Resolved to Recommend: 

a) That the Council reviews its decision to close the market, and implements the idea of a joint management group with representatives of the Council and the market traders.

b) That the Market be sited in the area shown on the attached plan – i.e. in the alley way between the Wine Rack and the Queens Head and utilising 9 car parking spaces adjacent to this.

c) That the siting of the stalls/lorries should be done in such a way as to signal a clear demarcation between the market area and the parking area.

d) That the replacement of the existing fixed bollards with retractable ones be investigated.

e) That the erection of the Town Council’s stalls, if needed, shall be undertaken by the traders themselves.

f) That two bins be provided for rubbish collection and that these should be emptied weekly at a cost of £8.05 per week each.

g) That the Town Council should be requested to pursue the issue of a traffic regulation order on the parking spaces outside Lloyds with the County Council.

h) That the Market regulations as proposed should be adopted by Town Council.

i) That the Market Management Group be expanded to allow for the inclusion of two representatives of the traders.

j) That the charge for the market stalls should be set at £1.00 per linear foot with effect from 1st April 2008 and that this should be subject to review in January each year with changes to be effected from 1st April of each year.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

COUNCIL MEETING – 25.02.08
10.  Town Clerk’s Report

1.  Accounts 01.04.07 to 31.01.08 
To receive and approve lists of Receipts and Payments for January 2008.
(Copies will be on display prior to the meeting)
2. Grant Application
An application has been received from Girlguiding, Sandy District for up to £500 assistance with costs towards a group trip to Switzerland.  The total cost of the trip is £12,500. (Copy of Application attached).  The Town Council has no budget for grants at present, however there are still funds available in the (now defunct) Forum Account.  A grant of this type can be made under the powers granted under Section 137 of the Local Government Act 1972. 
(Members are requested to consider whether or not they wish to make a grant and if so, how much and where the funds are to be sourced)
3. Freedom of Information Act Complaints

At the meeting held on 3rd December 2007 it was reported that the Town Council had received a letter concerning a complaint made to the Freedom of Information Commissioner by Mr Digby-Cameron.  It is now possible to report the details and outcome of this case.
In November 2006 Mr Digby Cameron wrote to the Clerk, Mr Stewart asking for details of salaries and expenses paid to the members of staff working in the office.  Mr Stewart refused to give this information stating that it was exempt information under the Freedom of Information Act and not part of the Town Council’s publication scheme.  A copy of the findings of the Commission into this investigation is attached.  As suggested, a letter giving details of the relevant salary bands plus details of expenses claimed has been sent to Mr Digby-Cameron in order to settle the matter informally.
Subsequently, the Freedom of Information Commission wrote about a second complaint made by Mr Digby-Cameron in November 2006.  On receiving further details from this office the Commission has written to Mr Digby-Cameron informing them that as the Council had not been withholding information from him it was closing the case.
(Information only)

4. Request for use of Chamber
A charity, HAPAS Education and Training has booked the Council Chamber for three days in July and August 2008 in order to run a course on behalf of the Department of Transport for people who have been convicted of a drink driving offence.
The lettings charge for the Chamber (£86.00 per day) has been quoted but HAPAS has written stating that other Councils have provided venues free of charge and asking that a similar concession be made by Sandy Town Council.  The course will be attended by a maximum of 20 people, each of whom will pay £200 fees (£125 for students and those on benefit).
The Chamber is regularly hired by another local charity which receives no concessions on the room rates paid.

(Members are asked to consider whether or not they would like to waive or reduce the fees charged to HAPAS for the hire of the Council Chamber)
5.  External Auditor 
A letter has been received from the Audit Commission with the information that it proposes to appoint BDO Stoy Hayward LLP as the Council’s External Auditor for a five year period commencing with the 2007/08 accounts.
(For information only unless Council wishes to make representations about the appointment)
6. New Application for a Premises Licence
A notice of application has been received with regard to Gaffney’s restaurant.  This is a new application because the premises are under new management.  (Copy of Notice attached)

(Members are requested to consider if they would like to make representations about this licence to Mid Beds District Council)
7. Parish & Town Council Local Area Agreement Reference Group
The second meeting of this body is to take place on 28th March 2008 from 9.30 am to conclude with a buffet lunch.  This will take place at the Rufus Centre, Flitwick.  Cllr Blaine, together with the Clerk was appointed to represent the Town Council at this group, however he will be attending in another capacity, leaving a place available for another Member should Council wish to appoint one.

(Members are asked to consider if they wish to appoint a Member to attend this event with the Clerk)
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